
P R E S S   N O T E 

 

 On 12-05-2017, the Commissioner of Police, Hyderabad had 

suspended Sri K.Hari Babu, PC-9684 of SB City, Hyderabad, who is 

looking after the work of Passport verification in the limits of Asifnagar 

PS as he indulged in corrupt activities during the passport field 

verification duty.   On receipt of the complaint, a preliminary enquiry was 

conducted and found the above PC had indulged in corruption.  Basing on a 

report submitted to the Commissioner of Police, Hyderabad for taking 

disciplinary action.  The PC-9684 of SB Asifnagar was placed under 

suspension. 

 

APPEAL: 

 The general public of Twin Cities are requested not to encourage 

corruption by giving money to the Passport Verification Field Officers.   

They are also advised to contact cell Nos. 9490616338 9490616448 & 

04027852606 and bring to notice any such demands by any passport 

verification officers.  

  

       Jt. Commissioner of Police, 

Special Branch, Hyderabad. 


